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New Mexico Environmental Improvement Board 
1190 St. Francis Dr, Ste N4050 
Santa Fe, NM 87505 
 
Dear Members of the New Mexico Environmental Improvement Board, 
 

I am writing to you in my capacity as a Mechanic at AutoMax in Farmington, NM, to express my 
concerns about the proposed Advanced Clean Cars and Advanced Clean Trucks Rules in New 
Mexico. While I understand the environmental objectives behind these rules, I have reservations 
about their potential impact on our industry, particularly on the day-to-day operations of 
automotive dealerships and service centers. 

As a professional mechanic, I have extensive experience with a wide range of vehicles and their 
maintenance requirements. The proposed regulations, though well-intentioned in terms of 
environmental protection, could introduce challenges that may adversely affect our dealership's 
business and the livelihoods of its employees. 

My primary concern is the potential for increased costs and complexity in vehicle maintenance. 
The shift to advanced clean vehicles, especially electric and hybrid models, requires specialized 
tools, equipment, and training. For many dealerships, including ours, this transition could entail 
considerable financial investment, which may not be feasible in the short term. 

Additionally, the market readiness for such a transition appears to be limited. Customer 
preferences and the current state of vehicle technology play a significant role in our dealership’s 
sales and service operations. A sudden shift to clean vehicle models might not align with our 
customer base's demands or expectations, potentially leading to a decrease in sales and service 
requests. 

Furthermore, the infrastructure necessary to support a fleet of advanced clean vehicles, such as 
charging stations and specialized service centers, is not yet adequately developed in many parts 
of New Mexico. This lack of infrastructure could hinder the practicality of owning and 
maintaining these vehicles, thus impacting their popularity among consumers. 

While I am in favor of initiatives that reduce environmental impact and promote sustainability, I 
believe these should be balanced with the practical realities and economic considerations of 
those in the automotive industry. A gradual transition with clear support and guidance for 



dealerships and mechanics could be a more effective approach, ensuring that the industry can 
adapt without severe economic repercussions. 

I respectfully request that these considerations be taken into account in the decision-making 
process regarding the Advanced Clean Cars and Advanced Clean Trucks Rules. A collaborative 
approach that includes input from industry professionals like myself could lead to more feasible 
and effective regulations. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. I am open to discussing this further and hope that a 
mutually beneficial solution can be achieved. 

Sincerely, 

Paul Grijalva 
Mechanic 
AutoMax Truck and Car Center 
 


